Sierra Pacific Indusiries

PO Box 700 = 421 S. Front Street = Shelton, Washington 98584-1483

November 11, 2024

Mr. Panjini Balaraju

[Toxics Cleanup Program]

State of Washington Department of Ecology
PO Box 47600

Olympia, WA 98504-7600

Subject: Second Half 2024 Inspection of Bunker C Cleanup Site ID#2690
Sierra Pacific Industries — Shelton Division

Dear Mr. Balaraju,

As required in the April 20192 Periodic Review Report for the Simpson Timber Bunker C Cleanup
Site ID#2690, Facility Site ID#1188, Sierra Pacific Industries has completed visual inspections
of Goldsborough Creek, immediately adjacent to the Bunker C site, to check for any sheen
emanating from the site into Goldsborough Creek:

* Inspection was conducted on November 11, 2024

During these inspections, no sheen was observed emanating from the site into the creek.
Respectfully,

ol

Justih Eastman
Regional Environmental Coordinator (WA)
Sierra Pacific Industries

Cc: Kathryn Navarro/Simpson Lumber Co., LLC
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